CHAIR’S PANEL

9.00 am on Friday 4th November 2005

Present:
Cllr. Mrs Shirley Lynch


Cllr A Whitlam

P. Chaplin, Development Control Manager

Christina Riley, Senior Planning Officer

1.
KET/2005/0770     -
Moorfield Farmhouse, Warkton



Listed Building Consent: East elevation: Existing tack room window to be converted into patio door.  All stone to be re-used, soil to be evacuated away from dining room, kitchen and tack room wall and replaced with gravel and a patio.  West elevation: Existing shed door to be converted into a window and internal access created

The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  

Information about the issues from the Officer  was conveyed to the Panel.

The Panel read the Parish Council’s support comments.  From examination, it was evident that the proposed changes requiring Listed Building Consent related to:

(1) Demolition/removal of oven

(2) Replacement floors with concrete slabs

(3) New D. P. Membrane

(4) New door opening between utility and store room

(5) Tack room window to convert to patio door

(6) New window to “shed”

(7) Block door and fit window to utility

(8) Brick retaining wall and steps

(9) Schedule of works to allow for rewiring, etc.

The impact on the character of the Listed Building was discussed.

The Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers on the basis of a recommendation for refusal.

2. KET/2005/0842   – 
15 Queen Street, Geddington




Change of Use from garage to tea room

The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  Information from the Officer was conveyed to the Panel.  They were made aware that the Parish Council had not responded, but we had not been told of this until we asked the Parish Clerk, who responded by e-mail on 4th November 2005.  The Parish Council would be alerted to the plans that are available on the Council’s website, and that the application is to be determined by 9th November 2005.

The Highway Authority comments:-  The proposals are conversion to tea rooms involving alterations to elevations; Highway Authority concerned about the lack of parking.  

Alterations to building affecting character and appearance were discussed.

The Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers on the basis of the recommendation is for refusal.

3.
KET/2005/0843 -
15 Queen Street, Geddington



Listed Building Consent: Outbuilding converted into tea room
The Panel were shown the plans, and photos from the file.  The proposals included new elevational treatment involving new openings; insertion of openings to internal structural wall, an alterations schedule needed in relation to provide for new piping/wiring, etc.  They were made aware that the Parish Council had not responded, but we had not been told of this until we asked the Parish Clerk, who responded by e-mail on 4th November 2005.  The Parish Council would be alerted to the fact that plans are available on the Council’s website, and that the application is to be determined by 9th November 2005.

The implications for the Listed Building were made known.

The Panel agreed that the application could be delegated to officers, on the basis of a refusal for Listed Building consent.

The Panel closed at 9.40 am
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